
HB 626 -- MOTOR VEHICLES

SPONSOR: Ruth

This bill requires any person, company, or corporation engaged in
the business of renting or leasing motor vehicles, trailers, boats,
or outboard motors, which are to be used exclusively for rental or
lease purposes, and not for resale, to apply to the Director of the
Department of Revenue for authority to operate as a leasing or
rental company and pay an annual fee of $250 for such authority.

Additionally, every applicant to be a lease or rental company will
furnish with the application a corporate surety bond or irrevocable
letter of credit issued by any state or federal financial
institution in the penal sum of $100,000, on a form approved by the
department. The bond or irrevocable letter of credit will be
conditioned upon the lease or rental company complying with the
provisions of any statutes applicable to lease or rental companies,
and the bond will be an indemnity for any loss sustained by reason
of the acts of the person bonded when such acts constitute grounds
for the suspension or revocation of the lease or rental license.
The bond will be executed in the name of the state of Missouri for
the benefit of all aggrieved parties or the irrevocable letter of
credit shall name the state of Missouri as the beneficiary; except
that, the aggregate liability of the surety or financial
institution to the aggrieved parties shall, in no event, exceed the
amount of the bond or irrevocable letter of credit. The proceeds
of the bond or irrevocable letter of credit shall be paid upon
receipt by the department of a final judgment from a Missouri court
against the principal and in favor of an aggrieved party.

Any person, company, or corporation engaged in the business of
renting or leasing 10 or more motor vehicles which are to be used
exclusively for rental or leasing purposes and not for resale, and
that has applied to the Director of the Department of Revenue for
authority to operate as a leasing company may also operate as a
registered fleet owner (Section 144.070, RSMo).

The Director of the Department of Revenue may issue license plates
to a fleet owner after he or she completes an application, as
designed by the director, and payment of an annual fee of $360 for
the first 10 plates and $36 for each additional plate for fleet
vehicles. The payment and issuance of such plates shall be in lieu
of registering each motor vehicle with the director as otherwise
provided by law. These motor vehicles will not be exempt from
safety and emission inspections required by law, but these
inspections will not be required to be presented to the director.

Registrations for fleets are on an annual or biannual basis. If an



applicant elects a biennial registration, the annual fleet license
plate fees are doubled and the agent fee is collected in an amount
equal to the fee for two years.

Prior to the issuance of fleet license plates, the applicant must
provide proof of insurance as required under current law.

The authority of a recipient of a lease or rental company license
issued by the director as prescribed in Section 144.070 to operate
as a fleet owner as provided in this section shall expire on
January 1st of the licensure period.

A lease or rental company operating fleet license plates issued
under these provisions bill shall make available, upon request, to
the Director of the Department of Revenue and all Missouri law
enforcement agencies any corresponding vehicle and registration
information that may be requested as specified by the rule.


